Copy 2

BULLETIN

SEPARATION: The decision on dividing the public catalog in MIK is imminent. Carefully consider UNit and express your positive or negative reactions to your department head immediately. Be a part of the decision!

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES

July 27, 1973 No. 10

CHANCE: Change is inherently neither good nor bad, but it is inevitable. And once again we have changes in the Director's Office. As Mr. Gordon goes to greener, or at least more sedate pastures, we welcome our new acting director, Mr. Paul Willis. Mr. Willis isn't exactly a newcomer to our staff. He has been the Law Librarian since 1968 during which time he has been an Associate Professor of Law, produced an impressive number of publications, been active in local, state, regional and national organizations and received a Bar Association Award for Services in May of this year. His subject background, as may be suspected, is supported by two law degrees from the University of Kentucky. His library credentials come from the University of Maryland's Graduate School of Library and Information Services in the form of an M.L.S. Mr. Willis and his wife Barbara have two children ages 7 and 3.

ASD: It was mentioned three weeks ago in the Bulletin that Clifford Black had joined our staff in the Administrative Services Department. Since the ASD is, in effect, a service department for the entire library system, a brief rundown on Cliff's job might be appreciated. Within the department, there is a section called Auxiliary Services which includes Shipping & Receiving (Mailroom), Delivery Service (soon) and Supplies & Equipment; Cliff will have this section as his responsibility. Currently, he is working on a Library Supply Catalog which promises to be a great improvement over the existing method of supplies information. If you have suggestions on items that should be included in this catalog, they will be welcome.

PERSONNEL CHANGES: Terminations: Wanda Allen, professional, Acquisitions.

POSITION OPENINGS: Map Dept., new classified VI, open now, see Jim Minton; Biological Sciences Library, new professional, open now, see Bill Lee; Circulation, classified VI, open 8/11/73, see Bill Lee; Cataloging, classified III & V, both open now, see Ms. E.V. Smith; Administrative Services, classified V, open now, see Tom Marcum; Geology Library, classified VI, open 8/11/73, see Vivian Hall; Interlibrary Loan, classified VI, open 8/9/73, see Mr. Sandy Gilchrist.

ARE YOU THERE???: If you will notice at the top of this page you will see this is No. 10 of the "Green Sheet". The time has come for evaluation. Is the Bulletin worth the effort? Are we wasting valuable trees on it? In effect, DO YOU WANT IT TO CONTINUE? If you do find the Bulletin has benefit for you and you do want it to continue, I must hear about it. If I don't, it will end. Feel the urge; let it happen; let me know about your estimate of it, pro and con. Address: Tom Marcum, 310A King Library, Campus.

